

ROARING 40°S

Official Newsletter of Apex 40

For Continuing Fellowship

President: Colin Speirs 87 4444 (Business) 795 7385 (Home) Secretary: Lorraine Burgess 848 1777 (Home)

Correspondence: 16 Bullen Street, East Doncaster 3109

Next Dinner: Pie Night at the home of Kevin and Rosemary Frazer

Where: 46 Florence Road, Surrey Hills

When: Saturday 2nd October 1982

Time: 7.30 p.m. BYO Drink

Contact Sec. Lorraine by Tuesday the 29th September if you would like to come along, last year's pie night was a great success and I am sure this one will be too. Don't forget the Crazy Hat Competition. This is our Election Night and Subs. are due from this dinner.

Last Dinner: Well how about Ian Goff's films of the Rort, and the weekend at Mansfield, you have to watch Ian when he has a camera in his hand as he does catch you when you least expect it. It was nice to say hello to John Stevenson and nice to welcome back Kevin & Verna Ritchie, Alan and Jan Padgham and Tom Bedohazy. A Rort Committee was formed and you will be hearing from them in the near future.

Card Night: This was a great fun night thanks to Geoff and Lynette Angus for their beaut hospitality, the winner was Colin Speirs and Lois Ritchie won the wooden spoon.

Diary Date: Ern Butler has asked if we would join with Nunawading and Waverley Apex 40 Clubs to run a Bingo night at Nadavoc to help raise money for Margot Craig (Miss Nadrasca) in the quest that is being run for the Handicapped, the date is 20th November, bring family and friends and lets make it a successful night for Margot.

Christmas Dinner: Bundy's Tavern, Olinda Road, Monbulk 25th November 7 p.m. Start BYO Drink

President's Message: This meeting sees the end of my reign as your President and a chance for you to elect a new whistle blower.

The past two years have been great fun with many varied social and dinner functions from pie nights to Rorts.

This is also a time that I would like to say thanks to Sec.-Treas. Lorraine. My term as President was made easier by the excellent work and effort Lorraine has put into her job.

Many thanks Sec-Treas.

COLIN SPIERS

Thanks: I would like to thank Brian Nanscawen for letting me invade his office to get the dinner notices done and thanks to Mary Brian's very nice Secretary for typing out the notice, my daughter Katrina who helped me get the mail out on time and last but not least to Pres. Colin thank you for making my job a very enjoyable one.

Yours in Apex 40

Lourane

Roaring 40's is published by Apex 40 to inform members of current events.